
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Issue 513    September 2020 

Cliddesden STaNHD Update 

 Our thanks to everyone who joined us at the ‘Meet the Team’ event outside the Jolly 

Farmer on the 10th August. About 60 socially distanced people attended – though over 

the three hours – when we could explain in more detail what was behind the proposal. We received many 

offers of help which was excellent and showed the support there is in the village to fight the ‘Upper Swallick’ 

proposal. 

We have delivered flyers about the proposal to every household in the village. 

StaNHD has set up a petition on their website www.stanhd.com which has been signed by over 2500 

people. If you have not signed, we would ask you to do so as we need over 4000 signatures to get a 

debate on the matter at the next Basingstoke Council Meeting. 

We are currently taking orders for our banners, please contact Simon Barker sibarksy@hotmail.com or 

Alan Tyler alanbtyler19@btinternet.com. The cost is £30 and all proceeds go directly to STaNHD. We hope 

to have them all over the area in September. 

 
We hope you will be emailing your local Ward Councillor and MP 

asking them to support the campaign against the proposal:  

Mark Ruffell cllr.mark.ruffell@basingstoke.gov.uk 

Ranil Jayawardena MP email@ranil.uk. 

Suggested objections are (please use your own words): 

➢ The traffic it would generate (6000 extra cars) 

➢ The loss of 732 acres of farmland when Brexit will 

mean we need to produce more food at home 

➢ The loss of a well-used amenity for the people of 

Basingstoke 

➢ Damage to the water catchment area – there is 

already a problem in getting rid of surface water in 

the area 

➢ The Local Plan seeks to protect the Countryside, 

not build on it 

➢ Unlikely that Basingstoke will need the extra 

houses to meet its targets 

 

We will be producing a professional short video of Cliddesden and Ellisfield showing how the proposal will 

impact on the area. 

There is a lot going on, if you want to know more please contact a member of the team: 

Alex Conboy alex@fitforlifept.co.uk Alison Mosson alison@abe.co.uk   

Les and Sarina Smith ljandsj.smith@hotmail.com Michael Large Mike.Large@hotmail.co.uk  

Simon Barker sibarksy@hotmail.com Darren Capehorn thecapehorns@me.com 

Alan Tyler alanbtyler19@btinternet.com 



IMPORTANT!                                    ISSUES & OPTIONS                                                                                                                                                                                       

                                                                                                              COMMUNITY CONSULTATION   

                                                                                                                                               SEPT 2020 

 

All your feedback from the previous consultations has been fully analysed and the key issues 

arising from your answers have been incorporated in this consultation with possible options for 

policies. We are now in the position to present this new consultation to the community. 

                                                                                                                                            

 
 

You will be asked to tick the box in the questionnaire that most reflects your opinion in 

respect of each option. Please make sure you enter your name and address at the end of 

the questionnaire as we need to ensure respondents are from the parish. 

You will receive a covering letter containing full instructions including links to the online survey 

and links to some additional reference documents that you may wish to read.  Your covering 

letter will contain a passcode to access the online survey. 

As a part of the consultation, you will also have an opportunity to read the Cliddesden 

Design Code Document which has been prepared by professional Consultants AECOM, the 

government approved partners for the Neighbourhood Planning Programme.  You may also 

wish to read the Consultation & Issues & Options report which has been prepared by the 

Cliddesden Neighbourhood Plan team.  Both these documents can be found on the website 

here:  

https://cliddesdennp.wixsite.com/cliddesdennp/other-documents 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are a small team of volunteers and we really do need more help to complete the 

Neighbourhood Plan. Please get in touch via the website if there is any help you can offer. 

Thank you from The Cliddesden Neighbourhood Planning Team 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This new Questionnaire will be hand-delivered in September, so PLEASE LOOK OUT FOR IT 

You only have 21 DAYS to complete it and return it to us in the pre-paid envelope. However, 

we urge you to please fill in the survey on-line. 

 

REMEMBER - Your participation is vitally important to ensure policies in the Plan reflect 

the opinions of the community. These policies will guide planning decisions by Basingstoke & 

Deane Borough Council for the duration of the Local Plan. Cliddesden’s future can be 

influenced by your views so PLEASE take the time to answer every question. 

 

 

https://cliddesdennp.wixsite.com/cliddesdennp/other-documents


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY AUGUST 2020 
Hello from Claire!  

Am I going to talk about the weather? NO! 

Sunday should have been our Summer Show – another casualty of this very strange year. 

And the roses are stunning, the gladioli flowered at the perfect moment, and I have courgettes and 

cucumbers coming out of my ears. 

For which I am very grateful, because gardening is about the love of the garden, not about winning 

a trophy! 

 With the show being cancelled, and our September meeting is as well, there’s only one event left on the 

Horticultural Society calendar this year – 

The AGM November 26th at Cliddesden Millennium Hall 7:45pm 

We have kept this one open in the diary. 

Green - fingers crossed we can close the year with one final hurrah. 

Confirmation will be given nearer the time. 

 
Are you an August baby? 

Your flowers, if you are, are the gladioli and the poppy. 
 

The August birth flowers are the gladiolus and poppy. The gladiolus is sometimes referred to as the sword lily because of its 
long, skinny shape. The bold bloom can be found in an assortment of colours including red, pink, orange, yellow, purple and 
white and it’s a symbol of strength of character, remembrance and sincerity. 

The poppy is known for its bright red colour. It is worn on Armistice Day in countries like the United Kingdom, Canada and 
France, as a symbol of remembrance for those that lost their lives in World War I. The poppy also symbolizes imagination. 

 
Do you remember the Songs of the Flower Fairies by Cicely Mary Barker? 

There isn’t one for Gladioli, however the poppy is particularly poignant as the 
harvest is being gathered in, the gardens and fields give up their bounty. 

The Poppy Fairy – Cicely Mary Barker (1895-1973) 

 

 

 

Enjoy your garden, and the fruits of your labours. Be thankful that the pace of live has slowed, and we have all had to take a 
step back and decide what’s important to us as individuals. 

Happy gardening and stay safe. 

Claire 

The green wheat’s a-growing, 

The lark sings on high; 

In scarlet silk a-glowing, 

Here stand I. 

The wheat’s turning yellow, 

Ripening for sheaves; 

I hear the little fellow 

Who scares the bird-thieves. 

Now the harvest’s ended, 

The wheat-field is bare; 

But still, red and splendid, 

I am there. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE VILLAGE POND 
Our Village Pond. 

What a beautiful site in the middle of summer, the 
sun glinting off the water and a brood of ducks on 
the grass. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

But what happens when we get a torrential 
downpour? The pond is overwhelmed, flooding is a 
hazard to the highway, and we are left with silt all 
over the road.  

The Parish Council is doing all it can to sort the 
problem, but this is not straightforward. 

Hampshire County Council ‘Operation Resilience’ 
team has for several years had a project logged to 
look at the drainage system surrounding 
Cliddesden pond. However, all schemes are 
subject to an ‘asset management rating system’ to 
assess priority and therefore qualify for funding. 

Seeking to inform the rating system the Parish 
Council produced a report on the flooding in 
September 2019 sent to Hampshire County Council 
and our local County Cllr Anna McNair Scott. The 
report set out the problems with the pond and the 
surrounding drainage. The Parish Lengthsman has 
in the meantime been tasked with clearing 
soakaways, grips and the silt traps insofar as 
possible.  

You will know we have a problem with gullies 
around the village, full of debris and not properly 
maintained. On the 18th August HCC engineers 
were surveying the gullies so we may have some 
progress. In addition, we have heard since the 
recent flood that HCC ‘Operation Resilience’ plans 
to conduct the drainage survey in the near future 
 

 

(on going to press understood to be 28th August) – 
with a view to ‘necessary work’ being carried out in 
the next financial year. We are pressing for this to 
include clearing the pond although this is not part of 
the ‘Highway’ as such.  

During the recent downpour part of the bank on 
Church Lane collapsed into the road. Richard 
Hooper cleared the major part of the debris and we 
asked HCC to come and look at the problem, 
including the silt by the pond. The Local Highways 
Engineer attended and was of the view that the 
bank is the responsibility of the landowner. He did 
request to Basingstoke & Deane that they send out 
their suction sweeper to clean the road – but this 
was a request only and seems will not happen 
imminently. Thankfully with Richard’s help we were 
able to clear it ourselves. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the same time the outflow from the pond was 
overwhelmed by the excess water and overflowed. 
Much of this is due to the old watercourse being 
piped under gardens and it is up to each landowner 
to make sure the flow is not obstructed. Again, this 
has been raised many times in the past and the 
Parish Council will be speaking to everyone 
involved to see what remedial measures can be 
taken. 

There is no easy answer, hopefully we will now get 
some action from HCC who are the Lead Local 
Flood Authority (LLFA) with responsibilities under 
the Flood & Water Management Act 2010 (FWMA). 
The Act aims to reduce the flood risk associated 
with extreme weather. 

Alan Tyler         Chair of the Parish Council 

 

Have you signed the petition yet? 

www.stanhd.com 

We currently have over 2500 signatures  

Remember everyone in the family should be signing 

We need 4000 signatures to have a full debate on the 

proposal at the next full council meeting of Basingstoke 

and Deane in October 

Please pass the message on to your friends and 

help us make the target! 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.stanhd.com%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2p3zOijrR1HkOvka5172UkuGZTU1C4h0W-7eEdqmxXQlhOoK5cU5HgV2w&h=AT2PJ18NXp4WBQi-4QR8aQXFG6TuaJYFZKQf_yAdTN2nGgP5T3Cml-_xmBUWuVXZDhDc6A8sfcIFsnzlkVTq--6hs8uCfpFfiR_C_D8H3aJNfaOSuezOx6_Oo5KtlsX28YL2


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VILLAGE 

HALL NEWS 

As you may have seen in the last Newsletter, we were able to reopen the 

Hall for our delayed AGM in the middle of July, four months after going into 

lockdown, and we welcomed villagers back in a safe and socially distanced 

manner. 

Whilst the previously reported work on infrastructure improvements (such 

as decoration, outside lights and improved fire escape locking mechanisms) 

has now been completed, the team continue to work hard developing our 

new COVID Secure risk assessments, documentation and processes to 

ensure we can reopen the Hall and welcome back our groups and users.  

This has been no easy task with the continual release of Government 

guidance updates and has involved looking at how social distancing can be 

maintained, the use of face coverings, maximum numbers per areas, use of 

toilets, one way systems, entry and exit, etc. 

 And with that we are very pleased to welcome back the Yoga group, West Coast Swing and the Thorneycroft Society.  We 

are looking forward to the return of many more of our regular groups, with the Coffee Morning, Ballet, Rugbytots, the Film 

Club and the Art Classes having confirmed at the time of writing.  Please contact these groups direct for further information. 

The 100 Club draws have continued despite the lockdown and lack of Coffee Mornings, with July’s draw being held at the 

AGM and August’s draw being done via Zoom – see below for the winners.  In these times of reduced Hall Income, the 100 

Club is one way you can help keep the Hall running – if you wish to join, renew or increase your 100 Club holding then 

please contact Rose Beevers on 01256 475944 or via 100club@cliddesdenhall.org.uk. 

Another very easy and zero cost way of helping the Hall financially is Give As You Live which donates to the Hall 

whenever you shop online. So if you have not done so already, please consider signing up for free at 

www.giveasyoulive.com/join/cliddesdenhall before you do any more online shopping. Once you have done this then 

whenever you shop at over 4,200 top online stores, a donation will be made to the Hall on your behalf at absolutely no 

cost to yourself. 

As always, the Trustees best wishes continue to go out to everyone in the community, and we hope that you, your family 

and your friends are able to remain safe and well and we are looking forward to welcoming you back to the Hall. 

Keep an eye on the Hall’s Facebook page at www.facebook.com/CliddesdenVillageHall for up-to-date news, and most of 

all keep safe and well. 

                                                                                                                                                  Greg Mendelsohn 

                                                                                                Village Hall Management Committee 

                                                                                                             chair@cliddesdenhall.org.uk 

 

100 CLUB 
Hello members  

The draw for August was called at 

my house on 14th August 2020 

monitored via Zoom video with the 

Smith and Fewster households.  

Here are the winners: 

1st  39 Bob Kew 

2nd   86 Anita Williams     

3rd       418 David Tilley 

Congratulations 

Rose Beevers Tel: 475944  

(100club@cliddesdenhall.org.uk) 

https://www.facebook.com/CliddesdenVillageHall


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

POLICE REPORT  

LOCAL CONSTABLE ANDREW REID 

Dear residents, 
  
I am pleased to report a lack of crime of note across the area of this magazine which is always good news. 
  
However, in nearby Lasham a sheep was killed in the field by dogs and several others injured to the extent that at 
least a further four have had to be put down due to the severity of their wounds; others may well not recover from 
their wounds or the stress caused. I cannot reiterate enough that any dog, and it can be any dog no matter how 
often people feel their dog would not chase sheep, MUST be kept on leads or under proper control when near 
livestock. Please be aware if seen in the act of worrying livestock on agricultural land the dog can be shot, it really 
is that serious. 
  
We have also had cold callers in our area again with a man from Gloucestershire offering topiary for sale from his 
van a white Peugeot BH19SG in Weston Road, Upton Grey. In Brown Candover, a red Toyota Hilux NL08 OBE 
was in Bryces Lane on July 28th offering ‘tree work’, whilst in Newnham we had a company called Oakwood 
Cleaning Company cold calling offering to clean driveways, roofs etc. starting to clean the drive when it was not 
required by the home owner. 
  
I ask if you have any cold caller offering to do any type of work please be careful if you employ them, make sure 
you know your rights, ideally check Hampshire Trading Standards website for ‘Buy with Confidence’; they offer 
various trades and ALL the companies and their staff have been vetted so you know you won’t be ripped off or 
conned. 
  
Many thanks as always for your continued support, 
  
Andrew Reid 

 

BASINGSTOKE LIONS CLUB  

JULY 2020 
 

At last we escaped sequestration and actually met for Handover. It was a pretty joyful occasion even though social 

distancing was still the norm. I think a lot of the “joy” was occasioned by the fact that there was no handover whatsoever. 

It was very definitely a case of “stet” as far as the top jobs were concerned.  

But there was nevertheless cause for celebration as we welcomed Sarah Williams and Charlotte Gruntowska into the 

Club. Both have already proven their worth in many ways, but particularly in their support for the Fleet computer 

regeneration and distribution scheme. And they are full of ideas!!!! 

Halfway through the evening our President, Tony Bamberger, was left uncharacteristically lost for words when, to 

universal acclaim, he was voted our Lion of the Year. It was an award very well earned. All in all, we look forward to the 

year ahead with some optimism. 

Since 1992 Quiz Nights have been a good fundraiser for us. In fact, we were due to have one in April at the Cliddesden 

Millennium Hall when the dreaded Coronavirus struck and we were forced to cancel. We (I) have been slow to exploit the 

potential of Zoom for this activity. But, on 1 August, we’re going to have a go. Our regulars have been as slow to react as 

we have, but applications are now rolling in. Should be fun provided there are no slips between cup and lip!!  

We are also now considering acts which we might get to perform for us at the British Legion. We have a number of 

groups who have given us Jazz, Motown and Rock nights there which were well supported. And it boosts the takings of 

the Legion (which is of course another charity) as well as ours. 

And the stop press news is that we will be having our next business meeting there instead of on Zoom. Yippee!!!! 

 

Remember, you too can help to make a difference to the lives of others by joining us via www.basingstokelions.org.uk  

Philip Wilson 

 
 



 

Village Guide 

Police PC Andy Reid - andrew.reid@hampshire.pnn.police.uk 07768 776844  

01256 389050 

Parish Council Clerk: Susan Turner - clerk.cliddesden@parish.hants.gov.uk 

Chairman: Alan Tyler – alanbtyler19@btinternet.com 

Simon Barker - sibarksy@hotmail.com 

Hazel Metz – hazel.metz@hotmail.com 

Alison Mosson – alison@abe.co.uk 

Mark Gifford – mark.gifford@biomerieux.com 

www.cliddesdenparishcouncil.info 

07515 777060 

460425 

07732100990 

07866204390 

352900 

07504104621 

Member of Parliament Ranil Jayawardena MP – email@ranil.uk 

House of Commons, London SW1A OAA 

020 7219 3637 

Ward Councillor Mark Ruffell – cllr.mark.ruffell@basingstoke.gov.uk 346148 

County Councillor Anna McNair-Scott – anna.mcnairscott@hants.gov.uk  

St. Leonard’s District Church 

Council 

Revd. Stephen Mourant – stevemourant@btinternet.com 

Church Warden: Dr. Matthew Jones 

Val Gofton-Salmond 

Treasurer: Eamonn Harding 

www.farleighcandoverandwield.org.uk/ 

381217 

326318 

474425 

475985 

Cliddesden Primary School Headteacher: Kenneth Davies 

www.cliddesden.hants.sch.uk 

321571 

Millennium Village Hall Chairman: Greg Mendelsohn 2nd alarm contact 

Vice Chair: Angie Fewster 3rd alarm contact 

Caretaker: Ken Rampton contact 1st if alarm goes off 

Lettings Secretary: Pat Rampton- 

bookings@cliddesdenhall.org.uk 

Secretary: Jo Capehorn 

Treasurer: Julie James 

www.cliddesdenhall.org.uk 

842174 

475848 

461034 

461034 

07528 856157 

363753 

Neighbourhood Watch Simon Barker - sibarksy@hotmail.com 07732100990 

Horticultural Society Secretary: Marilyn Smith       http://ellisfield.org.uk/hortsoc.html 462584 

Brownies Sian Banks 333151 

Women’s Institute Chairman: Pat Rampton 

Secretary: Rosemary Potter 

461034 

397594 

Hill and Dale Editor: Jean Frost – hillanddaleeditor@gmail.com 

Distributor: Ben Maunder – b.maunder41@gmail.com 

 

327859 

Cliddesden Newsletter Rachel Beresford-Davies 

Chloe Gifford 

Susan Turner 

All editors: bootofthedailybeast@gmail.com 

 

Cliddesden and Farleigh 

Wallop Educational Trust 

Secretary and Treasurer: Vicky Tibble – vicky.tibble@outlook.com 

admin@portsmouthestates.co.uk  

07552927692 

(text only) 

Cliddesden Community 

Conservation Group 
Chairman: Alison Mosson - alison@abe.co.uk  
Secretary: Angie Fewster – angie@fewster.me.uk 

www.3cg.info              www.cliddesdenconservation.org 

352900 

475848 

Tree Warden Alison Mosson - alison@abe.co.uk  352900 

Cliddesden Community Choir Ross Palmer – rockaxe@gmail.com 359413 

Age Concern Hampshire reception@ageconcernbasingstoke.freeserve.co.uk 

The Orchard, White Hart Lane, Basingstoke RG21 4AF 

423874  

 

Community Speedwatch cliddesden.speedwatch@gmail.com  

Farleigh Parish Playgroup Claire Nunn 

Melanie Gill 

01256 477197 

07833528040 

Neighbourhood Plan https://cliddesdennp.wixsite.com/cliddesdennp  

Jolly Farmer  07900646972 

Astronomical Society  www.basingstokeas.org.uk  

Cliddesden Chat facebook.com/groups/cliddesdenchat  

Submission deadline for October’s edition is the 20th of 

September – bootofthedailybeast@gmail.com 


